CLAY HIGGINS 2 COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY

3RD DISTRICT, LOUISIANA CHAIRMAN BORDER SECURITY AND ENFORCEMENT

TRANSPORTATION AND MARITIME SECURITY
MEMBHR, HOUSE FREEDOM CAUCUS . =9 COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND ACCOUNTABILITY
(L‘UIILU.‘E‘Sﬁ of t[l e }Ill[ﬁ‘h States GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS AND

THE FEDERAL WORKFORCE
NATIONAL SECURITY, THE
BORDER, AND FOREIGN AFFAIRS

[RECEIVED J

House of Representatives
Washington, DT 20515

October 26, 2023 By Docket Room at 9:59 am, Oct 27, 2023

Director Amy Sweeney

Office of Regulation, Analysis, and Engagement
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1000 Independence Avenue SW

Washington, DC 20585

Director Sweeney,

I write to express my support for Lake Charles Exports, LLC’s application for long-term
authorization to deliver LNG to non-Free Trade Agreement countries from the existing Lake
Charles Terminal. Further, I request expedited consideration of this application by the
Department of Energy.

The Lake Charles LNG project will contribute to job creation and economic growth in
Louisiana. It will also bolster the United States’ position as a global exporter of clean energy.
The construction phase at its peak is projected to generate nearly 3,000 construction jobs, with
billions of dollars in overall construction expenditures. Upon completion, the project will create
hundreds of high-quality, permanent jobs related to LNG operations, tug operations, and
ancillary services. These activities will provide much-needed economic support for local
communities and the entire region.

The utilization of existing infrastructure at the Lake Charles Terminal will mitigate
environmental impacts arising from construction. A comprehensive environmental review has
been carried out by the Department of Energy and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
(FERC), concluding that the project complies with all applicable Federal environmental laws.

The timely approval of this application is imperative to advancing American energy
projects and fostering an environment for investment and innovation. I respectfully request you
approve Lake Charles Exports, LLC’s application without delay. Thank you for your prompt
attention to this important matter.

Respectfully,
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Clay Higgins

Member of Congress
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